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QUESTION 05 

Please provide, and include details such as the cost and when, of how PG&E 
conducted its Pipeline Safety Enhancement Plan (PSEP) work on Line 306. If this line 
was exempted from PSEP please explain. 

ANSWER 05 

PG&E did not perform any work on Line 306 (L-306) as part of the PSEP. 

Background: 

• The testimony and workpapers supporting PG&E’s original PSEP filing1/ in August 
2011 proposed that PG&E strength test 7.24 miles of L-306. However, through 
records validation in 2012, PG&E found the Strength Test Pressure Reports related 
to these segments of L-306 so this project was cancelled.  PG&E’s October 2013 
PSEP Update Filing2/ and supporting workpapers reflected this change. 
 

• The testimony and workpapers supporting PG&E’s original PSEP filing in August 
2011 proposed that PG&E replace 151 feet of L-306 at Mile Point 0.0 within PG&E’s 
Kettleman Compressor Station. However, during records validation and scoping, 
PG&E cancelled the L-306 pipeline replacement because the untested pipe was 
located entirely within the Kettleman Station. The untested segments of pipe were 
addressed as part of the Station Maximum Allowable Operating Pressure records 
validation project, outside of PSEP.  PG&E’s October 2013 PSEP Update Filing and 
supporting workpapers reflected this change in scope. 

                                            
1/ Rulemaking 11-02-019. 
2/ Application 13-10-017. 


